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LETTER FROM JOHN

Dear FMI Family

Greetings in Jesus Name!

All around the world there is a sense of “shift” taking place. A significant 
number of countries are holding government elections this year and with 
it comes shift and change in the natural. However, more importantly we 
sense a shift in seasons of the Spirit, and a renewed passion rising 
within the Body for the King and His purposes.

Our Foundation Ministries International family continues to grow and we 
welcome new churches across the continent into our family. We are 
delighted to be journeying together for the sake of the Kingdom, and 
rejoice in the unity which the Lord is cultivating among us.

The Spring Conference in September (24th - 26th) will be another 
highlight occasion for us and we would love to see you there. Make 
plans to come as a family or a carload full of friends. We will be 
celebrating the induction of new members of the Apostolic Team, and 
will be hosting a special Children’s Conference this year.

Please continue to be praying for :

• The Breakthru Worship School at the beginning of July
• The various international ministry trips taking place - they are such a 
valuable ingredient in building the Church of Jesus across the continent.
• Zambia (17 June - 4th July)
• Burundi (01 - 07 July)
• Uganda (26 - 30 August)
• Malawi (05 - 08 September)

May you be filled with the wondrous 
expectation of His goodness to flow 
over you in this season.
 
In His joy,

John Crumpton

If you would like to apply to join any of the following outreach trips, 
follow the button below to submit your application.
 

Uganda Outreach: 26 - 30 August 2024
Malawi Outreach: 05 - 08 September 2024

SUBMIT APPLICATION

GET TICKETS

FMI Spring Conference & Kids Conference
Breakthru Life Church

24 - 26 September 2024
 

The world is changing and morphing at such a rapid pace right in front of our 

eyes that it is hard to keep up with what’s going on. We remember previous 

prophetic words about an acceleration of the advance of the Kingdom, which 

releases a sense of hope and purpose in the midst of so much uncertainty 

and turmoil.

We are inviting all Church members and leaders from our Foundation 

Ministries International family of churches to join us this September for 

exuberant times of celebratory worship and rich fellowship over deliciously 

catered meals. Everyone is welcome at the table!

Our Spring Conference 2024 will be an important opportunity to gather 

together as the family of Foundation Ministries International, to encourage 

each other for our own journeys. You can expect to experience extended 

times of worship, prophetic ministry, fresh insights from the Word, and 

powerful impartation.

A highlight of this year’s event will be the induction of Coenraad Dormehl 

(South Africa) and James Njega (Kenya) onto the Apostolic Team of 

Foundation Ministries International. 

An additional feature will be our breakout sessions in the afternoons where 

we cover practical topics such as Children’s Ministry, Administration & 

Government Compliance, How to Lead a Successful Meeting, Incorporating 

Technology Into Worship, and more.

We are taking advantage of the school holidays to present a Children’s 

Conference for ages 2 - 13 years, which will run alongside the main event. 

This specially crafted program will include tailored worship sessions, Spirit-led 

ministry encounters, age appropriate teaching inputs, plus a range of fun 

activities and entertainment. The teenagers can either sign-up to attend the 

main conference as adults, or volunteer to serve at the Children’s 

Conference.

Come and hear what the Spirit is saying to the Churches in this hour.

For the King and His Kingdom,

John Crumpton

GET TICKETS

REPORTS

Kenya Outreach Trip
Awendo, Lake Victoria

15 - 19 May 2024
 

 A team from  the FMI family, consisting of John Crumpton, Chris 
Liebenberg,  James Kato and Jaco Botma visited the network of leaders 
led by Joseph Ngega and his team from Awendo, close to Lake Victoria.  
This is the fourth visit to this network of churches that are part of the FMI 
family.
 
Pastors and leaders from  Nairobi,  Kisumu, Tanzania and the Islands of 
Lake Victoria also joined us for a  3-day conference on Church Planting 
& Discipleship. Every day, from 09:00 to 18:00,  was packed with hungry 
leaders eager to learn and work through training material from Dr 
Hendrik Vorster that have been translated to Swahili.
 
What a wonderful experience it was to observe the grace to evangelise 
the lost and bring them into a local church where they are discipled. 
There are 123 churches that form part of this network and are overseen 
by Joseph and his team. The fact that the training material is translated 
in Swahili is a great resource!
 
On the way back to the airport, an inquisitive young man stopped by and 
engaged in a conversation with Chris. This young man surrendered his 
life to the Lord during this conversation. The harvest is ripe in Kenya and 
it feels so easy to share the Gospel and lead people to Jesus.
 
Submitted by,

Chris Liebenberg

This is  Jaco Botma’s impression of the mission trip:
 
This was my first time in Kenya. I could not help to notice when you drive 
from Kisumu to Awendo, how clean the streets are and how well the 
roads are maintained. You will also notice some interesting business 
names. Names like 'God Bless Hair Salon', 'God is Great Butchery' and 
'Only Jesus Fruit and Veg'. 
 
Kenya has not been as secularised as South Africa and people take 
their religion seriously. In SA there has been a campaign to remove God 
from nearly every public space. This is the definition of a God-less 
society.  And the fruits are evident.
 
Kenya is a more God-focused society and the fruits are also evident 
there. One example is that they have stood firm, along with other African 
countries, against the West's pressure to be more inclusive of people 
with different sexual orientations.
 
On a Kingdom level, I feel that the church leaders we have met are 
humble, worthy men who can say along with Paul, “I have learned to be 
content". They continue with what God has called them to, despite the 
availability or lack of resources.
 
They have a passion for the gospel despite facing many challenges and 
are avid church planters.
 
We enjoyed amazing hospitality from them and had great fellowship. We 
loved seeing how the team related with one another and realised again 
that good relationships are fundamental in the growing and building of 
the Kingdom.
 
May God continue to bless His work in Kenya and may He continue to 
give us opportunities to partner with Him in what He is doing in Africa.
 
Submitted by,

Jaco Botma
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